
 

Moms for Liberty Maryland Legislative Committee 
supports HB 0137, Public Schools – Children 
Charged With a Crime of Violence – Prohibition on 
In–Person Attendance (School Safety Act of 2025) 

School safety is paramount to the delivery of a quality 
public school education. We are witnessing a crisis in 
school safety in Maryland public schools. 

The loopholes inherent in current state law have led to 
death.  Moms for Liberty Maryland Legislative 
Committee demands action from the Maryland General 



Assembly to prevent any more senseless deaths in our 
public schools.

Every public school system in Maryland needs to have 
open and effective communication with both the 
Department of Juvenile Services (DJS) and local law 
enforcement. Superintendents must be notified when any 
juvenile suspected of a violent reportable offense such as 
rape, assault or murder is enrolled in one of their schools. 

Moms for Liberty Maryland Legislative Committee 
requests a favorable report for HB 0137.  If a student in a 
Maryland public school has been identified by law 
enforcement as a suspect in a crime of violence, that 
student should be prohibited from in-person attendance in 
any public school until the investigation is complete and 
the student is no longer identified as a suspect. This is 
common sense. 

Moms for Liberty Maryland Legislative Committee 
urges a Favorable Report for HB 0137. 


